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Every Headteacher will tell you that this is a busy time in their school. At Putteridge High we have a fast
moving 23 million pound build being erected before our eyes.

It is exceptionally exciting, at times challenging but most importantly looking forward it is going to give our
community a school in which they can be so proud and a school in which they can enjoy their 5 years of
learning. Every day new things are being built, changed and developed. Just recently we have re-routed
the pedestrian walkway in to school, a route that will be with us for the next 14 months until the new build is
open. Of course, in the meantime at the rear of the site a new sports hall is being created which we must
not forget is likely to be completed by the end of this academic year. As | said earlier, truly exciting times for
Putteridge High. | do apologise if any inconvenience has been caused during these transitions, sadly we
are no longer able to offer more than 3 visitor spaces. | know previously we have enjoyed multiple spaces
on school site which is fairly unusual for a secondary school.

I would like to thank parents and carers for all their support recently, the dark and cold months are always
terrifically challenging for multiple reasons. Please do continue to ensure your son/daughter is wearing the
correct uniform, always looking first class, never forgetting that nose studs, hoodies and trainers are not
acceptable and will not be tolerated. | have to say the vast majority of our students always look incredibly
smart and wear the Putteridge High uniform with immense pride.

For those families in year 10, please could | urge you to ensure Mr Callard has all the necessary
documentation to allow him to coordinate what I'm sure will be a fantastic week of work experience.

In addition, | would like to thank all of the year 7 families who ordered a Chromebook back in November for
their patience, it was a delight to see them being used the day after they had been handed out. Soon we
will announce the second wave of Chromebook orders for those of you that, for whatever reason decided
not to opt in for the first wave.

| hope you enjoy this newsletter which gives you a flavour of some of the activities and events that have
been taking place these last few months.

Kind regards

David Graham
Headteacher

A ‘FIRST CLASS Education’




TERM DATES 2019-2020

Spring Term 2020
Starts - Monday 6th January 2020

Half Term - Monday 17th February - Friday 21st February 2020

Ends - Friday 3rd April 2020 at 12.15pm

Summer Term 2020
Starts - Monday 20th April 2020

Half Term - Monday 25th May - Friday 29th May 2020

Ends - Friday 17th July 2020 at 12.15pm

Inset Days - School Closed for Students

Friday 3rd July 2020

www.putteridgehigh.org

Visit the school website for:

Key Contact Information
Latest News
School Calendar and Term Dates
Supported Learning at Home
School Menus
Notices
Newsletter
Useful Links




DATES FOR FEBRUARY/MARCH

Thursday 27th & Friday 28th February - Knife Crime Workshop
Thursday 28th February - Year 8 Parent/Carer Consultation Evening

Monday 2nd March - Friday 6th March - Careers & I I I '

Apprenticeship Week
Thursday 12th March - Boy X Interactive Play - Year 9 Students
Thursday 12th March - Year 8 Options Evening

Monday 16th March - Friday 20th March - Year 11 Mock Exams

Tuesday 17th March - BRAVE Training, Years 7-10
Monday 23rd March - Friday 27th March - Year 10 Work Experience
Tuesday 31st March - Year 8 Take Your Child to Work Day

Tuesday 31st March - Year 7 River Study Field Trip

FOR INFORMATION
EMERGENCY SCHOOL CLOSURE

In exceptional circumstances it may be necessary to close the school during normal hours. In these
instances, i.e. due to severe weather conditions, we shall inform parents via our website, school
Facebook and Twitter pages. In addition, we will endeavour to contact you by email/text.

ATTENDANCE

It is through good attendance that students maximise their full potential, enhancing their life chances

for the future. Missing school means missing out on learning and this can have an impact on a child’s
development and attainment. There is a strong statistical link between attendance and attainment. The
law states that children of statutory school age, who are on roll at a school or academy, must attend
regularly and punctually. Regular attendance is important because it is the best way of ensuring children
make the most of the educational opportunities available to them.

STUDENT ABSENCE/MEDICAL APPOINTMENTS

Please remember to call school on 01582 415791 and select option 1 to report your child absent as soon
as possible in the morning, and by 8.30am, should your child be unwell and not able to attend school.

Medical evidence is required for absences over 3 days. Where a student’s attendance is under 92%,
medical evidence is required for every absence. Students must also provide, to Mrs Hake, Attendance
Officer, copies of appointment cards/ hospital letters on or before the day of the appointment.

AFTER SCHOOL PICK-UP

At the end of the school day we are still experiencing high levels of congestion outside the front of the
school. Please endeavour to park a reasonable distance away from the school to avoid unnecessary
traffic at all times. In addition, please remind students that they are not to walk across either the staff car
park at any time.




FOR INFORMATION

Edulink

Edulink is used to send emails and text messages, in
addition to allowing you to view the following information
on your child/children, using just one login:

Timetable.

Achievement Points.

Behaviour Points.

Contact information - check we hold the correct

contact numbers and email addresses for you.

Parents’ Evenings - for booking timeslots at the year

group Parent/Carer Consultation Evenings.

Links to other internet based systems used by

school.

If you do not have a username and

Available as a free app for Apple and Android phones or password for Edulink please contact
via the internet, Edulink will help keep you informed on the Central Admin team:

a day to day basis. centraladmin@putteridgehigh.org

722 parents/carers have used Edulink in the www.edulinkone.com/#!/login
last 12 months!

ParentMail

Many of you will have now received an email from the

ParentMail system inviting you to register your account,

which will allow you to make online, PayPal or PayPoint 9 Pare nt
payments for school trips, revision guides, school ties

and planners.

We are delighted that 82% of our parents/carers
have registered their account and 52% are using the

i 1
ParentMail app! If you have not received an email

from ParentMail, please contact the
Central Admin team:
centraladmin@putteridgehigh.org

Putteridge High School will initially only be using the
‘Payments’ part of ParentMail, as we use the Edulink
system for home/school communications and for you

to check your child/children’s attendance, behaviour,
achievement etc. https.//www.parentmail.co.uk/login/




FOR INFORMATION satchel:one

Supporting Learning at Home
What is my child studying at school?

You can find out details of all the topics covered in every year group and subject on our
school website on the 'home learning' pages. There are also ideas that will support or extend
your child's learning linked to each topic, this is great for those students who may be really
interested in a topic and want to find out more, or for those students who have had a period
of absence or feel that they are struggling to understand a particular aspect of the work and
would like to revise over it again.

What is my child's homework?

We continue to set all of our homework online. Parents and students
can access Show My Homework on mobile phones. If you download
the free app onto your phone and log into your account, you will be
able to see details of relevant homework and set up reminders for
homework due. If you do not have your parent login details, please
contact centraladmin@putteridgehigh.org

If you are unsure how to log into the site, please contact
centraladmin@putteridgehigh.org

SIMS Parent Lite App

The SIMS Parent Lite App is free

to download for Android and Apple

and allows parents/carers to

change their child’s home address, g
telephone numbers, diet, o Fees
medical information and so on. Q, TekphonestEmais
|ﬂ| Medical Details
An email was sent to @ ek
parents/carers with parental  mRee
responsibility earlier this term. If ~ [8 "7 . .
you have not received this, f not received an email,

please contact the Central Admin plgase COI’)t?Ct _
Team. centraladmin@putteridgehigh.org

If you have any difficulties or have
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SAFEGUARDING

POLICE

Emergency 999 / Non Emergency 101
https://www.bedfordshire.police.uk/information-and-services/Contact/Contact
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/

KEEPING SAFE AWAY FROM HOME (NSPCC)
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/staying-safe-away-fromhome/

CHILDLINE
Childline is a free, private and confidential service for young people. Whatever the worry
https://www.childline.org.uk/ or Phone 0800 1111

MULTI-AGENCY SAFEGUARDING HUB (MASH)

Protecting vulnerable children is everyone’s business, and we all need to be alert, to know what
to look out for and where to go for advice, as well as having the confidence to report any acts of
abuse safe in the knowledge that they will be acted on. If you are concerned about the welfare of
a child (0 to 18 years old) please call the MASH on 01582 547653. The number to call for out of

normal working hours emergencies is 0300 300 8123

MIND
We're MIND the Mental Health Charity, we won't give up until everyone experiencing a mental
health problem receives support and respect. https://www.mind.org.uk/

ONLINE SAFETY

Childnet International has produced guidance for parents and carers on looking after the digital
wellbeing of children and young people. This includes having an awareness of how being online
can make children and young people feel, and how they can look after themselves and others
when online. The guidance includes: age specific information about how children and young peo-
ple are interacting with the internet; top tips to support young people at this age; and ideas to help
start a conversation about digital wellbeing.

Source: www.saferinternet.org.uk




A CHRISTMAS EXTRAVAGANZA!

This Christmas, over 40 Putteridge High
students showcased their talents in the Christmas
Extravaganza Concert. This included the
Putteridge Powerhouse Band, Putteridge Choir,
brand new Training Band and many talented

soloists. The hall was full of proud parents/carers
as each student had their moment to shine. The
students showed their talents with a range of
music from The Beatles, to Disney and even
some Baroque music! The students worked
extremely hard for this and, despite varying levels
of experience within music, worked together as
one big team to pull off a very special musical end

to the winter term.

Miss Want
Head of Music




LANGUAGES AT PUTTERIDGE
GERMAN EXCHANGE

In December 2019, 18 students had the privilege of travelling to Germany and making friends at our
partner school. Some students stayed in families, and some in a hotel with staff. We visited Wies-
baden, Mainz and Frankfurt, and spent some time at school, cooking, doing art and playing cards and
sport together. Below is Emeline’s account of the trip.

We are very grateful to the British Council for funding this fabulous experience and to Mrs Bradley and
Mrs Hamdard for coming with us.

You can’t beat Germany at Christmas in the snow — it's magical!

) e @@ BRITISH
Y .o OO COUNCIL

AR

Mrs Line
MFL Department




My Germany Experience
By Emeline

Day 1

On the first day, we went to a city called Wiesbaden. Firstly, we walked to the Niederhausen train
station and took the train there. | made a new friend named Claire and | sat with her. She is really
nice. When we got off the train, We walked through the station to get out and the station had lots of
shops. We went on the bus to a different part of the town and walked around for a while. Also, | took
lots of photos and we saw some lakes and lots of buildings and shops. We went inside a casino/
event venue and in the middle we spotted a giant Christmas tree covered in red flower petals. It was
so pretty and | saw a twinkling chandelier coming down from the ceiling in another room. Afterwards,
we walked out and followed Mrs Line, Mrs Bradley and Mrs Hamdard to a meeting point where we
would meet them after we had been shopping. Then, | went off with Claire, another German girl

and Presiana around the shops and Christmas market and went shopping. However, | did not do
much shopping. At lunchtime, we went to Mcdonalds and Claire bought me a white hot chocolate
which was really nice of her and we saw the three Putteridge teachers and they bought us some
Mcdonalds food and everyone else too. After we left, Claire gave me an apple pie and she had

one too. We got back on the bus and went back to the train station and caught the train back to
Niederhausen. Later on, we got a double decker train to ldstein and went to an Italian restaurant. |
had spaghetti Bolognese. It was yummy. | had an amazing day. The thing | have enjoyed about today
was hanging out with my new friend. It was snowing as well!.

Day 2

Today, we went to the Theisstalschule In Niederhausen which is a german school. It was lots of

fun and we did lots of fun activities including decorating Christmas t- shirts and bags, making
decorations and cooking. What me and Claire did was decorating t- shirts. But, Claire didn’t have
one so he helped me decorate mine. At break time, me and Claire explored the playground. It

was cool.Also, we went to the local sports centre near the school and did some sports. We played
hockey, dodgeball and basketball. When we arrived back at the school, the English students had a
welcome party and there was lots of german food and some german kids were dancing. we chatted
a lot. In the evening, We walked to a restaurant in Niederhausen where you can eat burgers and
other food. | really enjoyed making my t-shirt.




LANGUAGES AT PUTTERIDGE

GERMAN EXCHANGE

Day 3

Today, we went to Mainz. Again, we caught the train to Mainz from Niederhausen. When we got off,
we walked through the station and came out. Firstly, we looked round and we went to the church as
well before we went into groups to go shopping. We visited the Gutenberg museum and learnt about
the Gutenberg bibles. Me and Claire and the others in my group went looking around the Christmas
market before we had lunch. Then, we decided to find somewhere to go for lunch. We went to Mainz
kebab house for lunch. | already had something in my bag to eat so | didn’t buy anything except a
bottle of water. Afterwards, we headed back to the Christmas market and | bought some lebkuchen
which is gingerbread. Then, we went back to meet everybody else and caught the train back. That
evening, | went to Claire’s house and | had a hot chocolate, walked her dog and went to church. |
enjoyed eating the gingerbread and lunch best of all.

Day 4

Today, we went to Frankfurt. It was fun. First, we looked around and went on this massive bridge
with lots of padlocks on it. Secondly, we sat outside the mall and waited to go shopping. | went
shopping with Mrs Line, Mrs Hamdard and Mrs Bradley. We had some lunch at this sausage stall in
the market. | had a fried sausage in a bread roll with ketchup. Later on, we went round the Christmas
market and | bought myself a chocolate apple coated in chocolate and sprinkles. Yum! Also, | had

a hot chocolate and | got to keep the mug that it was in. Afterwards, we went to the mall and went
shopping for my Mum and Leonie. For dinner, | had a smoked salmon and créme fraiche thin pizza
with chips and salad. Finally for pudding, | had another chocolate apple and we caught the train back
to Niederhausen.l enjoyed the hot chocolate and apples.

Day 5

We got a taxi to Frankfurt airport. When we arrived, we said goodbye to our friend’s, checked in, went
through security, had a hot chocolate and flew home.From my experience, | have made new friends
and discovered new places. /

Mrs Line
MFL Department




GEOGRAPHY FIELD TRIPS

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

We are excited to confirm some forthcoming Geography trips for students:
Tuesday 31st March 2020 - Year 7 trip to Amersham Field Study Centre
Tuesday 5th May 2020 - Year 10 visit to Olympic Park, London

Tuesday 23rd June 2020 - Year 9 visit to Southend

Further details on these trips will be sent out in due course.

Miss Pack
Head of Geography

EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITES

Putteridge
High
School

Putteridge
High
School

Extra Curricular Timetable
Spring Term

Before School

Monday

Breakfast Club
Common Room
7:50-8:25am

Tuesday

Breakfast Club
Common Room
7:50-8:25am

Wednesday

Breakfast Club
Common Room
7:50-8:25am

Thursday

Breakfast Club
Common Room
7:50-8:25am

Friday

Breakfast Club
Common Room
7:50-8:25am

Lunchtime

Badminton
Girls - All Years
Sports Hall

Girls InterHouse
Sports Hall

Boys InterHouse
Sports Hall

Yr7&8
Boys Badminton
Sports Hall

Yr 9,10, 11 Boys
Badminton
Sports Hall

Library
Reading / Homework

Library
Reading / Homewaork

Library
Reading / Homework

Library
Reading / Homework

Library
Reading / Homewaork

Choir
All Years - A2
Geagraphy Club
All Years - HB

Choir
All Years - A2
Crochet Club
All Years - E3
Homework Club
All Years - CB

Maths - Origami Club
All years - M4

After School

Staff mestings

¥Yr 7 Boys Football
AWP
Yr 8 Boys Football
Field
Putteridge
Powerhouse (band)
All Years - A2
Training Band
All Years - A2

¥r 9 Boys Rugby
Field
Yr 10 Boys Football
Field

Yri0 & 11
Girls Trampolining
Sports Hall
Football
Girls {All Years)
LTFC Coach
Rugby
Girls {All Years)

Homework Club
Library
3-dpm

Homework Club
Library
3-4pm

Homework Club
Library
3-4pm

Homework Club
Library
3-dpm

Homework Club
Library
3-3:30pm




STUDENT FUNDRAISING

STUDENT CHALLENGES

My name is Danielle Paulingand | am 15 years old. | have been a member of
Guiding for a number of years from Brownies, to Guides and now Rangers. |
also beip out at alocal Brownie group. | was awarded my Baden Powell award
at Guides, which | workaed hard to achiewve_ After a sslection process | have beer
chosen to attend the 2020 European Guiding Jamboree in Poland. This will bea
great opportunity for me to hawe a unique experience and to meet other
members of Guiding from all over Europe.

4

:h EUROPEAN
»» JAMBOREE 2020
POLSKA + D

European Jamboree 2020,
let's meet in Gdarsk!

In order to raiss the money for thistrip | will be camrying out a varety of
different activities. The first being this Bingo night.

My next chalenge will be to complete The London Wintar run, taking place on
Sunday 9th February. Thisis a 10km run in London starting at Trafalgar Square.

| will be also holdingacake stal, and camying out a variety of odd jobs. | will
also be climbing Mount Snowdon in May.

To help raise some money | have set up 2 page for any donations. If you able
pleas take the time to donate. Thank you!

https:/fwwwjustgiving.com/fundraisng/danielle-pauling




